BRONLLYS COMMUNITY COUNCIL CYNGOR CWMUNEDED BRONLLYS

A MEETING WAS HELD AT LLYSWEN PUBLIC HALL, LLYSWEN ON 3rd MARCH, 2014

Present: Cllr Ms. A. Lloyd Cllr Mr. P. Lloyd

Cllr Mr. H. Lewis Cllr Ms. N. Beazley
Cllr Ms. M. Blackwell Cllr Mrs. Y. Hepton

Cllr Steve Davies

Mrs. Denise Abberley-Williams – Clerk

The minutes of the meeting held on the 5th February, 2014 were read, agreed and confirmed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING

317/2017 Footpath No. 9 – Cllr Davies agreed to chase this up.

Action By: Cllr Davies

338/2013 War Memorial, Bronllys Churchyard – Cllr Lewis reported that he is arranging a meeting with Josh Davies regarding this.

Action By: Cllr Lewis

<u>343/2013 Bronllys Moat</u> – The Clerk reported that the work is being undertaken on Tuesday 4th March, 2014.

347/2013 Health and Safety Audit Bronllys Churchyard – Pending until the weather improves.

<u>350/2013</u> Removal of Cherry Trees, Bronllys – The Clerk reported that 2 replacement cherry trees are available for collection from the Boughrood depot. Cllr A. Lloyd agreed to check what size these are and whether they would fit into her vehicle.

Action By: Cllr Lloyd

<u>353/2013 Post Office Van</u> – The Clerk reported that she has written to the Clerk of Glasbury Community Council but is yet to receive a reply.

<u>357/2013 Pot Holes, Bronllys</u> – It was reported that the pot holes in Bronllys are getting worse. Cllr Davies agreed to contact Julie Lloyd regarding this.

Action By: Cllr Davies

<u>361/2013 Play Area Neuadd Terrace</u> – Cllr Davies reported that a site meeting had taken place but a report has not yet been received. Cllr Davies agreed to chase this up.

Action By: Cllr Davies

www.bronllyscc.org

<u>364/2013 State of Bollards and Cycle Route, Bronllys</u> – Cllr Davies agreed to chase this up with Julie Lloyd.

Action By: Cllr Davies

<u>365/2013 Servicing of Gas Heaters, Royston Hall</u> – Cllr Lewis reported that he had not got a price for the electric heaters as further to the last meeting it had been noted that the floor in the kitchen of Royston Hall was actually rotten and it was felt that the heating was not a priority at this stage. The floor has been temporarily repaired but major work needs to be carried out in the kitchen. One quote has been received and two further quotes will be sought with regard to this work. Cllr Hepton and Cllr P. Lloyd agreed to contact local builders regarding this. The Clerk will also contact the insurance company as the problem may have been caused by the water leak that occurred last year.

Action By: Cllr Hepton/Lloyd/Clerk

<u>366/2013 Overgrown Hedge, Honeysuckle Cottage, Bronllys</u> – Cllr Blackwell reported that the owners will carry out this work when the weather improves.

<u>367/2013 Parking, Llyswen School</u> – Cllr Davies reported that nothing further has been heard from the Welsh Assembly. He reported that once the budget is finalised he will arrange a further meeting.

Action By: Cllr Davies

<u>369/2013 Vacancy for Community Councillors</u> – The Clerk reported that she has had no applications for the vacant positions to date.

<u>370/2013 Verge on Church Lane, Llyswen</u> – Cllr Davies reported that no reply has yet been received from Welsh Water as to ownership. Cllr Davies agreed to chase this up.

Action By: Cllr Davies

<u>372/2014 State of Businesses in Llyswen</u> – The Clerk reported that a response had been received from One Voice Wales to the effect that ultimately it is not down to the Community Council to do anything. If a resident wishes to pursue this they could do this through the Local Authority.

<u>373/2014 Noticeboard, Royston Hall</u> – The Clerk reported that Vernon Argent has agreed to have a look at the noticeboard with a view to repair.

CORRESPONDENCE

A letter was received from One Voice Wales regarding renewal of membership for the forthcoming year. It was proposed by Cllr P. Lloyd and seconded by Cllr N. Beazley and agreed by all present to renew the membership for 2014/15.

Action By: Clerk

www.bronllyscc.org

A letter was received from Victim Support asking for financial assistance. It was agreed that the Clerk write to them stating that we are currently not in a position to offer any financial assistance.

Action By: Clerk

A letter was received from Powys County Council notifying the Community Councillors that an appeal hearing will be held on the 18th March, 2014 in County Hall, Llandrindod Wells with regard to the proposed development at Boxbush Farm, Three Cocks.

ACCOUNTS

Unpaid Accounts (For Approval)

Denise Abberley-Williams (February)	£138.85
Janet Lewis (February)	£ 40.00
HMRC (February)	£ 33.40
SWALEC (Royston Hall)	£133.85
British Gas (Royston Hall)	£194.79

The accounts were agreed for payment by ClIr M. Blackwell and seconded by ClIr N. Beazley

Income Received

Hire of Royston Hall £ 76.00

Bank Balances As Per Latest Statements

Current Account	£3	,396.24
Reserve Account	£	463.20
Bonus Saver	£	405.49

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Cllr Davies reported that following the petition being handed into Powys County Council regarding the ongoing drainage problems at Bronllys Garage he had been assured that once the weather improves the work would be carried out. However, Powys County Council are now proposing that if they put a new drainage system in it would be seen as favouring the developer of the new houses and the developer should pay for the drainage. However, if no houses are built it will result in no drainage. Cllr Davies will be speaking to the owners of the garage regarding this.

Cllr Davies reported that the new Powys County Council cabinet failed to reach a conclusion with regard to next year's budget at a meeting the previous week and that the Finance Officer now has to draw up another proposal for a meeting that is due to be held on Wednesday 5th March, 2014.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 2nd April, 2014 at 7.30 p.m. in the Royston Hall, Bronllys.

www.bronlllyscc.org